The Hon John Howard MP
Prime Minister of Australia

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Prime Minister

We ask you to halt the “Northern Territory National Emergency Response Bill 2007” being rammed through the federal parliament during these current sittings. We support the call for you to meet with Aboriginal community representatives and leaders in the Northern Territory as soon as possible. A letter about this was sent to your office from the Gulkula Leaders Forum on 4 August, 2007.  You declared the national emergency and we would ask that you visit the people who are most affected by your decision to intervene.

We know that parliament is due to resume on 10 September 2007. We ask that the bills be held over to enable further consideration of the package given its complexity and the range of issues included.
There must be collaboration with Aboriginal community representatives and leaders if you are to achieve any semblance of your desired outcomes.

Please respect our request and stop the unnecessary ramming of the bills through parliament now.

Yours Sincerely 
